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CHAIR GUZMAN: . . .(gavel). . The meeting of the Economic Development, Energy, Agriculture, and
Recreation Committee will now come to order. It is 1:30 p.m. on Friday, October 15 at
200...2013, sorry. Brief announcement, please if you have a cell phone please put it on silence.
So I'd like to introduce my Members here today on the Committee, starting to my left,
Vice-Chair and also Vice, Committee member Bob Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon. We have Member Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: We have Chair Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And we have Councilmember Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good afternoon, Chair.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: And.. .good afternoon. And excused is Councilmember Stacy Crivello and as well
as Councilmember Elle Cochran. Today we have, for the Administration we have Bill Medeiros
present today from the Mayor's Office.
MR. MEDEIROS: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: We have Jan Shishido from, Deputy Director of Housing and Human Concerns.
MS. SHISHIDO: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And Corporation Counsel Deputy Gary Murai.
MR. MURAI: Good morning, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And we also have here for Council Staff we have Kirstin Hamman and also Pauline
Martins. Thank you. Another brief announcement is...oh, let me get to our neighbor District
Offices. First I'd like to check in with the Hana District Office. Hello, are you there?
MS. LONO: Yes. Good afternoon, Chair Guzman. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana District Office.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Ms. Lono. And also from Lanai District Office.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez from Lanai.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Ms. Fernandez. Also from Molokai District Office.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Elle Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Ms. Alcon. Just another brief announcement, if those individuals
who are wanting to testify, please sign up in front of the Chambers and please list your name and
what you're testifying for. Also, the testimonies will be limited to today's agenda, and pursuant
to Council Rules you'll be allowed three minutes to testify and one minute to conclude. If,
please, when you're testifying state your name and the organization that you represent.
Ms. Hamman, can you please call the first testifier.
MS. HAMMAN: Mr. Chair, the first testifier is Sol Kaho'ohalahala. He'll be testifying on EAR-16.

... BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MR. KAHO'OHALAHALA: Hi. Good afternoon, Chair Guzman and Council members. It's been a

while since I've been in the Chambers. I'm here, Chair, to testify in support of EAR-16. I just
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want to begin by saying that it's been about three, almost four years now that I participated in
The Nature Conservancy's Training of Trainers which is to help communities become
responsible for their resources management. And as a result of the Training of Trainers, we've
begun a network of communities that are all working toward marine resources management, and
therefore, the island of Lanai through my project which is the Maunalei Ahupua'a and Molokai
with Uncle Mac Poepoe and the Mo'omomi area, along with Polanui here in West Maui with
'Ekolu Lindsey and their project, and then Jay Carpio from Kahului/Wailuku in his community
marine management area, and linking up with Kipahulu Ohana and also with Mu'olea. We have
become network partners who are working together to be supportive of the idea that communities
need to be responsible for their resources, not just for today but to be in part responsible for
ensuring that these resources will be available for generations to follow. So in our network work,
in our network meetings, we have come to know what Mu'olea has been doing there in East
Maui along with that of Kipahulu 'Ohana. And I want to support the, their effort to become
responsible community for that area of East Maui, and that they should be given the
responsibility to care for the resources like they have already demonstrated. So becoming ma'a
or familiar to your resources is one thing, being able to impart education within your community
is an important element of that. And then third probably encouraging practices that would, we
would call pono fishing practices so that people are not only going to access the resource for
gathering, but they're doing it in a pono fashion which is following the rules and regulations that
are currently before us by the State of Hawaii. And you will be by allowing this 50-year lease
given to Mu'olea, be allowing this community to be now present, responsible, educating and
promoting pono practices in terms of gathering. So I'm here to strongly support this action by
the Council to give the community of East Maui, especially the Mu'olea Ohana the opportunity
to demonstrate how they're going to take care of the resources in East Maui. So mahalo.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, is there any part of the testimony that needs to be clarified
or do you have any questions? Seeing none, thank you so much, Sol.
MR. KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, mahalo.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is Claudia Kalaola who will be testifying on EAR-16.
MS. KALAOLA: Aloha.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Aloha.
MS. KALAOLA: Small kine nervous but I'm sure I'll get over it. Thank you, Chair and members of
the Committee, for allowing me this opportunity to testify on behalf of Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea.
My name is Claudia Kalaola. I'm a lineal descendent of Hewahewa which is the third name on
the 1863 Hui 0 Mu' olea list that I passed around earlier. And I'm also a member of the board of
directors. In researching the history of Mu'olea we found that it wasn't easy, in fact, over the
years, like the seven-year period, we've only been able to piece information together, and that
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history has been given to you also. So we do.. .don't know that much about it and this is an
incomplete history of Mu'olea. But I promise you, if you give Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea the
privilege to be stewards of this land, we will create opportunities to research the history of
Mu'olea, and to find out why Mu'olea is so important in our culture and in our history. And
more importantly, we'll write the history of the next 50 years of Mu'olea. I don't know why
Mu'olea was so important to the queen mother Analea Keohokalole, and I don't know why my
tutuman along with 29 other hui members who were, who most of them were taro farmers, I
don't know why that they pooled all of their resources to save this land from being sold, and I
don't know why some of them gave it back when King Kalakaua said he wanted it back, he
wanted his ancestral land back. But here are some things that I do know. I know that the
members of Na Mamo 0 Mu' olea were instrumental in saving the last 70-plus intact acres of the
ahupua'a from being subdivided and sold. I also know that for the past eight years our group has
met every month to establish protocols for the use and the care of Mu'olea. I know we work in
the spirit of 'ohana and we are willing to work hard to sacrifice our time, to clear invasive trees,
to build fences, to do beach cleanups, and to make Mu'olea a place for families to gather at. I
know we work well and in lokahi with others, other organizations. We always seek advice and
consensus when it comes to managing the resources of Mu'olea. Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea is the
founding member of the Maui Nui CMMA Network. I know we are committed to 'imi na'au
'opio We have done learning workshops out in the kaheka of Mu'olea. We've organized the
annual Hana Limu Festival, an important event that increases awareness and appreciation of the
cultural and ecological importance of limu, and so many more activities for the youth. And I
know that we want to build capacity within our community so we've established the Isabella
Abbott Scholarship for those wanting to go into botany or Hawaiian studies. And so I pray that
you will allow us, allow Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea to continue to do its good work. Allow us the
opportunity to continue the focus on education, to learn more about Mu'olea so we can be good
stewards to the land that we love, and allow us to take Mu'olea into a future of sustainability and
for sovereignty, to replace the gardens that Kupuna Daisy Ma'ilou Lind tells us flourished, to
nurture our ocean resources so that we have the abundance that we knew growing up, to once
again have aina momona and kai momona, to have more than enough to feed our families.
Mahalo.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, are there any follow-up questions or clarification of the
testimony? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is John Villiarimo. He'll be testifying on EAR-16.
MR. VILLIARIMO: Aloha mai kakou. Good afternoon, Chair and Committee. My name is John
Villiarimo, and normally you guys see me as the assistant director for Hana Youth Center. Well
today I'm here to testify on behalf of Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea. I am also a lineal descendent of the
land, but I'm here to testify for the youth. We've done numerous projects and activities with the
youth center, and we've established great activities for our kids. We've done opihi monitoring
workshops, we've done limu planting workshops, and we get to take our kids down there at least
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once a year to either learn of the history and the culture of the area, learn proper protocols and
marine management of that area. And if you folks vote in favor of our 50-year lease, we can
continue to do that for many years to come. I brought my son today and I hope that 50 years
from now he'll be able to go down there as well. So I hope that you guys vote in favor of this.
Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, any follow-up questions or clarification? Thank you very
much.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is Legario Eharis.
MR. EHARIS: Good afternoon, Chair, members of the Council. My name is Legario Eharis. I was
born and raised in Pukuilua, Hana, but I currently reside in the Koali area, very adjacent to
Mu' olea. I currently serve as the president of Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea, and through our doings over
the past seven years, I'm amazed to see the dedication of each member and their families that put
a lot of blood and sweat into the land and to give back to this area that I have grown up in and
learned a lot of its past history through my parents and my grandparents. So we are a nonprofit
organization, and we created a board and we do monthly meetings And to just continue on the
efforts of the groups and our community input. We've done a few land management
accomplishments. I think it's a big plus coming from our little group, and we've done fencing of
the place to determine and define the boundaries of this 70-acre parcel. We've done surveys to
look at the vegetation in the parcel. We've done...and created plans to how we're going to
control a lot of the vegetation there. We've also done archeological surveys to start creating a
baseline look at the ancient arch sites that is in this area, and as a little kid seeing these we've not
known since recently that how important this is. That is from our past, from the days of the
chiefs, King Kahekili to the last remaining monarch King David Kalakaua's era in...they both
reside in those, this area of Mu'olea. What a fitting time to say that if we don't get the lease we
lose all our efforts and our, what we've done so far. In giving us that we ensure that for the next
50 years there will be ample amount of help to continue the great work, the conservation work,
the marine conservation work in this area, and hopefully Mu'olea would be the stepping stones
to other parts of the community to follow and see and utilize that method that we've created here
in the Mu'olea area. I was born and raised there. I have so much time spent with my family
learning of the place. It would be sad to see that we don't have that anymore. But thank you for
your efforts on your part to at least acquire the land and have the lineal descendents including I
to continue the great work and management of this parcel. And that's all I have. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, any follow-up question or any portion of the testimony that
needs to be clarified? Seeing none, I have one question. Mr. Eharis, you're the president I
believe you mentioned?
MR. EHARIS: Yes, I am.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Your status as a nonprofit, is it, are you registered with the State. . . (inaudible). . .
MR. EHARIS: We are registered under the State and County I guess, 501(c)(3).
CHAIR GUZMAN: And with the Federal status as a -MR. EHARIS: Status.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --501(c)(3)?
MR. EHARIS: Three.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. EHARIS: Three.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.
MR. EHARIS: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: I'm going to go ahead and turn over and to the neighbor District Offices to see if
we have any testifiers there. Hana District Office, are you there?
MS. LONO: Yes. Our first testifier is Hilary Harts and she's testifying on EAR-16 as a representative
of Na Mamo 0 Mu' olea board of directors.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Go ahead for the first testifier in Hana. Ms. Parks [sic]. Can you please
state your name for the record?
MS. HARTS: Aloha. My name is Hilary Harts. And I live here in Hana. And...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Wait, one moment. I think we're having difficulty hearing you on this side. We'll
increase the volume. One moment.
MS. HARTS: Okay.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Go ahead and proceed. Thank you.
MS. HARTS: My name is Hilary Harts. And I've been involved with Na Mamo 0 Mu s olea from the
beginning and helped it come into . .. (inaudible). . . also from the . . . (inaudible). . . allowing it
to exist. And I serve now as a board member, and I just want to say over the course of the seven
years how impressed I've been with the numerous areas of successful management, resource
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preservation and impact into the community of Hana, the now annual involvement of the
Kamehameha Schools and their summer program. The, we're going to be celebrating this year
our fifth limu festival with guest lecturers for a full lecture program as well as a full day
celebration, educating the people of the limus out here in this area with educated botanists and
people. There's also been the annual fish count, the opihi monitoring which are annual events
that have been going on to help perpetuate the healthy ecosystems in this area for just
perpetuation. And I'm just impressed to see how the group each year has spread more deep roots
into the understanding of the history and also being able to present that into the public. And that
is for the citizens, for future years, from science that's going on to people understand what to do,
what to take, where, when, and how much, and also for the education of the children, the keikis,
they're bringing them in in the traditional ways. So I very much encourage the community and
to honor the work that has been done, and to help Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea to continue in the future.
And thank you so much.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. I'm going to ask a quick question from Ms. Lono. How many
testifiers do we have in Hana at the present time?
MS. LONO: Okay. Hilary is the only testifier at this point. I have a couple of boy scouts here who are
listening in on the meeting for informational purposes, and they thought they might want to
testify but at this point they are not going to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. I'm going to go ahead and come back to you, Ms. Lono. I'm
going to go and check in with the Lanai District Office. Ms. Fernandez, are you there?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Yes, and there is no one waiting to testify on Lanai.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. And for the Molokai District Office, Ms. Alcon. Are you there?
We may have lost communication. Molokai District Office, please come in. Hello? Okay, we'll
go ahead and skip that and then we'll go to the Chambers. Go ahead and call the next testifier.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify in Chamber is Barbara Fernandez, and she'll be testifying on EAR-17.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Aloha. Good afternoon. Good afternoon, Chair Guzman and Council members.
I' m Barbara
Fernandez from Waiakoa, Kula, and I'm vice president of Maui Outdoor
Circle. Thank you for letting me testify today. I'm here today regarding EAR-17, Tree
Protection. Again, mahalo to Councilman Carroll for bringing this bill forward. Outdoor Circle
supports this bill as it is so timely seeing what has been done with the improper care of our trees
and landscape, the trimming of our County and commercial place trees. Walmart would be an
excellent recent example of what happens. To have proper policy and guidelines are a must,
especially at this point. Councilman Victorino mentioned his only concern at the last meeting is
to continue discussion on the private and commercial policies as they definitely would be
separate needs, private versus commercial. All of the other amendments in the last meeting
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seemed okay with the committee. So we look forward to passing this totally today. And mahalo
from Outdoor Circle.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. I'm going to open it up to our Members. Any questions or a follow up
to clarify the testimony? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Next.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is Scott Crawford. He'll be testifying on EAR-16.
MR. CRAWFORD: Aloha, Chair and members of the Committee. My name is Scott Crawford. I'm the
secretary for Na Mamo 0 Mil olea, and I'm the one who prepared and submitted the lease
application. Mr. Medeiros has asked us to provide one person to be a resource person for you, so
I' m willing to answer any questions you have as you do your discussion and represent the
organization since I'm sort of most familiar with the process of the lease. But I wanted to give
you a little bit of background about sort of how we got to this point and how the organization
came to be. First, I just wanted to mention that personally for me my wife Kekula Crawford has
a photograph of her great, great grandmother ... (inaudible)... and her great grandmother along
with a number of other children who was also named Kekula, that was taken around 1893 at the
location called Kanewai which is the gathering place in Mu'olea still today where the families
gather. And the milo tree that is the gathering place today is very recognizable in that photo from
120 years ago. So to me, when I saw that and realized that that's where this, you know, that her
family chose to put on their Sunday best and go have their photo taken all those years ago, that
this was such an important place for the Hana community and, you know, that it made it very
personal to me and has guided my commitment to this project over the years. When the County
first acquired this property the, it was done under a condition that the community have an, a
condition that was placed by the Council at that time that the community have an active role in
the management of the property. And from that, an ad hoc committee was formed that met over
several years with a member of the Administration basically serving as a secretary and taking
notes for us. And that's how the project sort of got started. And then during the, from that
committee basically, a decision was made that a nonprofit organization should be formed to try
to formalize the structure and enter into a formal agreement with the County. We went through
the process of incorporating, acquiring our 501(c)(3) status with the IRS, and I think it's
noteworthy that in our bylaws we have a requirement that two-thirds of the members of the board
of directors be lineal descendents from this area. So it makes sure that it's real connected to the
place and the families who, you know, who had traditionally used the place. Over the years
since.. .so the organization was really kind of born out of the early action of the Council to carry
on the work, and has been acting in basically an ad hoc capacity with, in an agreement with the
County informally. We actually submitted a request for or submitted an application for a lease
agreement several years ago, and somewhere it got lost in the process and we had to go back and
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start all over again. And we submitted this application over two years ago and it's finally just
getting to this point, so, you know, that's why all this time has passed and we're just now coming
to this point. But all of this time we have had an active engagement with the County. We've
been working to ensure that.. .we've been doing a lot of activities on the land and also
developing a lot of plans with community involvement which have been mentioned by some of
the other members. With support of The Nature Conservancy we've done a lot, we've
established a marine resource management plan as well as a full strategic plan for the area and
have had a lot of activities as the others have mentioned. So my time is up so I'll just leave it
there for now, but I'm happy to provide more information as far as the background goes if you
have any questions. Thank you and thank you very much for hearing this and giving us your
support and consideration. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Crawford. Members, are there any questions or
follow-up questions to clarify? I have one question. Mr. Crawford, on, it sounds as though you
have some knowledge in terms of the history. Did you, is there an informal agreement between
the County and the organization? And if there is, was that informal agreement placed in writing?
MR. CRAWFORD: There is an informal agreement but it's informal in the sense that it's not in writing.
I guess if it was writing it would be a formal agreement. So -CHAIR GUZMAN: Not necessarily.
MR. CRAWFORD: --what we're trying to do right now is formalize the agreement that we've had that
we've been operating under. And I should also mention that we have received funding through
the Office of Economic Development for the project, and we've always tried to really keep our
overhead low, we all volunteer our time to try to minimize the cost, but for materials, the fencing
and things like that we've received funding from the Office of Economic Development. So
we've had an agreement in, we've had an informal agreement, but we're just, through this lease
we're just now seeking to formalize it.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you. Is there anything else from the Members? Seeing none, can
you stick around for being a resource person if -MR. CRAWFORD: Yes.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --in case one of the Members have questions?
MR. CRAWFORD: Yeah, I'll be available.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you very much. I'm going to go ahead and go to the neighbor District
Offices and check in again. With Ms. Alcon in Molokai District Office, are you there?
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MS. ALCON: Yes, I am. There's no one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you very much. I'm going turn on, turn to Hana District Office.
Ms. Lono?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. And Lanai District Office.
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify on Lanai.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you very much. We'll go ahead and proceed with Chamber's.
MS. HAMMAN: The next person to testify is Christopher Lau, and he'll be testifying on EAR-19.
MR. LAU: Chair Guzman, members of the Committee, my name is Christopher Lau and I'm an
executive vice president of Towne Development of Hawaii. Towne Development of Hawaii is
the managing member of Ke Alii Villas, LLC and KAK II, LLC. I'm testifying in support of
EAR, oh, the matter on EAR-19 which is the approval and authorization of a park assessment
agreement and the dedication of approximately 3.727 acres. Towne through its, through the two
entities developed 234 units and lots in the Ke Alii Villas Condo which is now named Ke Alii
Ocean Villas, and the Ke Alii Kai Subdivision which is now named Moana Estates. In 2005 we
executed a unilateral agreement that set forth the terms in which we were to develop the park
facilities which would be a dual facility. Dual meaning it would also handle drainage from the
subdivision as well as some drainage from roads that were dedicated to the County. The park
assessment agreement is intended to replace the unilateral agreement. We have agreed to
additional drainage improvements which are listed in the park assessment agreement. The
unilateral agreement provided that the developer would maintain the park and drainage facilities
for a period of ten years. That obligation was going to be passed on to the association, the
homeowners association at what is now called Moana Estates. We have entered into an
agreement with that association whereby Towne will, has obligated itself for the ten-year period.
The association will be making a contribution monthly to Towne, so Towne will be maintaining
the Moana Park. After ten years the County will take over the maintenance of both the park and
the drainage facilities. There are a couple of items that I'd like to bring to the Committee's
attention. Number one, we are finalizing an easement over a very small portion of the park to the
homeowners association so that they can maintain a drainageway on the south side of the
property. This drainageway handles drainage from up mauka, takes it all the way down to the
ocean. Also, the County is being asked to approve some amendments to the CC&Rs for the
Moana Estates subdivision. I know that normally the County is not involved in CC&Rs. In this
case when we set up the CC&Rs, we said that in order for the County to.. .excuse me, in order
for the homeowners to amend any provisions dealing with the park they needed the County's
approval. What we didn't want them to do is unilaterally try and get out of the obligation by
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amending the CC&Rs. So what we're asking is that the County be authorized to execute any
documents dealing with the CC&Rs that would be inconsistent with the park assessment
agreement.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Members, do you have any questions or a follow up to clarify the statements?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair, please.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Oh, yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And thank you, Chris, for being here today. I appreciate it. This
is not part of the other park development in, that is adjacent to Wailuku Elementary Park, right?
MR. LAU: It is not.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's the other one?
MR. LAU: This is in Kihei.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This is Kihei, this is nothing to do with...
MR. LAU: Nothing to do with, no.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, you still have the other one up there?
MR. LAU: Well the master developer has that one.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. I just wanted to make sure there was no connection
between the two.
MR. LAU: Yeah, no connection at all.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you very much. Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, any further questions? Seeing none, Mr. Lau, can you stick
around -MR. LAU: Yes.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --for being a resource person?
MR. LAU: Be happy to.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you very much. Please call the next testifier.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is Artemio Baxa, and he'll be testifying on EAR-17.
MR. BAXA: Mr. Chair, Mr. Vice-Chair, other members, honorable members of the Council. My name
is Artemio C. Baxa. I'm come here as a concerned community member. I come to testify
concerning EAR-17. I must confess that I have not read the actual bill, so I don't know whether
I will testify in favor or not on this proposed ordinance, because I see that the title concerns the
removal and replacement of trees within the County of Maui. But let me just offer you my
thoughts for whatever it may be worth concerning trees. My concern is perhaps more than the
removal, replacement or loss of trees. I would include the preservation of trees within the
County of Maui including the limitation of the pruning and trimming of trees within shopping
centers. If you know as we sit in this County Chambers, outside of this place if you look at the
surroundings of the Maui County building we are surrounded by green, beautiful trees. It is not
so often that I see municipal buildings surrounded by the ambiance of trees. And let me also
mention that since South Market Street was planted with beautiful trees, I now love to walk that
street except that I saw that there were two big trunks of trees there that are without leaves. And
I do not know if these trees were intentionally killed, because all the others are blooming with
leaves. And when I go to the shopping centers I see some planted trees, but most of the trees are
cut, just shaved, they are made bald head like the head without leaves, without branches and
trees. So what is the purpose of this trees planted within shopping centers when they're only
made to be bald? We know that plants, greenery is so beneficial to every one of us. They
provide oxygen to our health, and when we walk on the asphalt of shopping centers we just walk
on the asphalt and it's so hot, no more the sheltering shade of trees there. As I said I may be out
of context because this pertains to the removal, replacement of trees within the County building,
within the County, it does not refer to pruning, to trimming, to better landscaping. And I, there's
also a provision here that says that this proposed ordinance may not apply to, revised.. .no, might
not apply to permits that had been grandfathered by the County Planning Department, and I don't
know what is the extent of what has been approved or not by the Planning Department. So I
would hope, Mr. Chair, Mr. Carroll, other members of the noble Council, to look into this matter
very seriously. We as a County, we the people of the County of Maui need the greatest amount
of trees whether they be in the streets or whether they be in the shopping centers. Please, let us
breathe, let us be more healthy as citizens. Thank you very much.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you, Mr. Baxa. Any follow-up questions to clarify the testimony?
MR. BAXA: If there's any question -CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, seeing...
MR. BAXA: --I would be willing to do what I can, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Seeing none, thank you so much, Mr. Baxa.
MR. BAXA: Oh, thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is Emily Fielding testifying on EAR-16.
MS. FIELDING: Aloha, Mr. Chair, Council members and Staff. I'm here to support, give support from
The Nature Conservancy for Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea. We've worked with the organization since
2007 in our capacity to increase community-based marine resource management. This is a,
something, a community has to be very well organized in order to undertake this kind of
community organizing, and Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea is a model organization. They're accountable,
they're reliable, they couldn't, you couldn't have a better partner in someone who, to manage
lands for the County in terms of how they run their affairs. I'd like to read a little bit from my
testimony. For many years, Na Mamo 0 Mu' olea has done an outstanding job managing the area
with community workdays and activities that involve families, neighbors, ahupua'a descendents,
and the larger East Maui community. They are dedicated, reliable, consistent, and transparent.
They have monthly meetings that are open to the community, and decisions are made with
deliberate consideration of all aspects of the issues and with great respect for community
members. No decisions are rushed and things are fairly considered. They also, in addition to
steadfastly managing the property at Mu'olea they also reach out more largely to the East Maui
community and have for five years sponsored the annual Hana Limu Festival which is a cultural
and educational event that's oriented to youth and helping highlight the need for traditional ways
and better ways to manage our marine resources so that they're there for future generations as
well as current ones. I really thank you for this opportunity to express our support for this group.
We think there couldn't be a better group to entrust the management of this property. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you, Ms. Fielding. Opening it up for the Members, any clarification,
follow-up questions? Seeing none, we'll go ahead and proceed with the next testifier.
MS. HAMMAN: Next to testify is David DeLeon testifying on EAR-16.
MR. DeLEON: Good afternoon and aloha. I apologize for not having any written testimony. This is
totally ad hoc on my part. I'm speaking.. .this is Dave DeLeon speaking as an individual. My
association with the Mu'olea property goes back before I was actually in the Mayor's Office I
heard about it and from Hana residents how special it was. It's kind of an unusual property in
that well even though it's so special and it's fairly large. If you're driving down the road you
won't see it, it's just kind of, 'cause it kind of drops off and it's down below the road level so you
just don't even know it's there. But it is very unique. It's got coconut palms, coconut groves that
were planted by, in, back in the kings' time. It was a royal residence. It has religious sites on it
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and other unique cultural sites on it that make it very special. My connection to it really became
relatively solid when I was working in the Mayor's Office to help start up the management of the
property. And I worked with the community group there, and it came very apparent that the
County wasn't going to have the resources to manage this property on its own and just wasn't
going to do it. It was going to be up to the community, and the community immediately took
ownership of it basically as a community, not as one family or one individual. It was always a
collective of people from a variety of, mostly people who live near the property who just want to
make sure it was maintained properly and that the resources were developed. And so the ladies
before me just spoke, they'd started developing programs for fisheries and for management, and
it's a real community asset. But the one thing that stood out to me and it stood out to the
community at the time, it really stood out to the community is they needed to have a lease to be
able to have proper rights to manage the property and be on the property. Right now they have
people that were managing the property without having any real right to it, I mean, you know, a
legal right to be on it or to say who can come and who can't. And sometimes you need to be able
to manage the fisheries and make sure people aren't fishing out the reef. You need to have some
authority to be able to do that, but without a lease you don't really have that. I think they have
that in their own capacities as, you know, a special connection to the land, but this will make it
solid and make it permanent. And I really recommend that you approve this lease. Mahalo.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Members, any follow-up questions? Any clarifying questions? Seeing
none, thank you very much, Mr. DeLeon.
MS. HAMMAN: Mr. Chair, Mr. DeLeon was the last person signed up to testify in the Chamber.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. I'm going to ask the, any members or individuals in the gallery if
any one of you would like to testify, please come forward. Seeing none, at this time I'm going to
be closing open.. .testimony, without any... oh, excuse me. I'm going to go ahead and check in
with the outer offices first before closing testimony. District Office in Hana, are you there?
MS. LONO: Yes, aloha. We have no one waiting to testify at the Hana Office.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Very good. Thank you. And, Molokai?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR GUZMAN: And how about Lanai'?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify on Lanai.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you very much. And we'll go ahead and sign you guys off.
Thank you. I'm going to go ahead and return back to the gallery. Anybody wanting to testify,
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please come forward. Seeing none, at this time I'm going to go ahead and close open testimony
at this time, without any objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

. . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.

EAR-16

NA MAMO 0 MU'OLEA — GRANT OF LEASE OF COUNTY REAL PROPERTY
(HANA)

CHAIR GUZMAN: Members, today we're going to go ahead and start with EAR-16 on the agenda, and
I' m going to go ahead and read the description. Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea - Grant of Lease of the
County Real Property (Hana). The Committee is in receipt of the County Communication 13219, from the Acting Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Authorizing the Grant of
a Lease of County Real Property to Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea, and a copy of the proposed lease
agreement. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to authorize the grant of a 50-year lease,
for $50 a year, of approximately 73.259 acres identified as TMK: 2-1-5-007:001 and TMK:
2-1-5-007:012, located in Hana, Maui. Hawaii (-subject property"), to Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea, a
nonprofit organization, for the purpose of managing, restoring, and maintaining the natural,
cultural, historic, and marine resources of the subject property. The Committee may consider
whether to recommend adoption of the proposed resolution, with or without revisions. The
Committee may also consider the filing of County Communication 13-219 and other related
actions. So at this time I'm going to go ahead and ask for opening remarks and presentations
from Mr. Medeiros who is here representing the Mayor's Office.
MR. MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Chair Guzman, and good afternoon, members of the Committee. I
would like to also welcome the people that came from Hana all the way here to testify, that's
quite a day for them, and recognize them and thank them for being here. And most of them are
with the Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea organization and from the community of Hana. I am Bill
Medeiros, Executive Assistant to Mayor Arakawa, from the Office of the Mayor. This
afternoon...
CHAIR GUZMAN: I'm sorry, excuse me. I'm going to have to take a quick recess. We have an issue
in the Chambers, a safety issue. And I'm going to take a two-minute recess at this time. I'm
sorry, Mr. Medeiros. Hold on. . . . (gavel). . .
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RECESS:

2:20 p.m.

RECONVENE

2:22 p.m.

CHAIR GUZMAN: . .
Mr. Medeiros.

(gavel). . .

Okay. I apologize and we're back in session. Go ahead,

MR. MEDEIROS: Thank you, Committee Chair Guzman. I am Bill Medeiros, Executive Assistant to
Mayor Arakawa from the Office of the Mayor. This afternoon I am representing the Mayor and
his Administration. I am the Mayor's representative regarding matters in East Maui up,
including the Hana District and know that Mu'olea Point property well. I grew up in the Hana
District and know the place that we are discussing well, because I was taken there by my mother
who was a Hawaiian historian, and also went fishing there a lot because they have a great fishery
in that area. This agenda item EAR-16, Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea - Grant of Lease of County Real
Property (Hana) is before you today. This agenda item is for your consideration and deliberation,
and to authorize a grant of lease, authorize the grant of a 50-year lease for $50 a year of
approximately 73 acres to Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea, a Hana nonprofit organization, for the purposes
of managing, restoring, and maintaining the natural, cultural, historic, and marine resources of
the property. These are precious lands and we are preserving them for ourselves and for the
future generations. Generations of residents of Hana have used the Mu'olea Point property to
access the ocean for family picnics, swimming, fishing, and for gathering food from the coastal
area and beaches. The property has Hawaiian heiau worship sites. It's full of legends, cultural
sites, and Hawaiian coconut groves. This is also a place of the summer home of Alii King
Kalakaua. Some of this will be things that I'm repeating from the testifiers that have great
knowledge of this property. The land stretches from Hana Highway in Mu'olea which is about
five miles pass Hana Town heading in the Kipahulu direction. And it stretches down to the
ocean covering approximately 73 acres. About in 2004 and maybe even before that, the lineal
descendents of the ancestors of Mu' olea Ahupua' a started to organize and plan for restoration of
the property. In 2005, with the assistance of the County of Maui, the Office of Hawaiian Affairs
OHA, the Federal government's National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration NOAA, the
Trust for Public Lands purchased the land from a developer, conveyed it to the County of Maui
for preservation. The County of Maui and Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea are working in partnerships to
steward the land. Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea's mission is to perpetrate traditional ahupua' a
management of the Mu'olea Ahupua'a, and restore and maintain Mu'olea's natural, cultural,
scenic, historic, and marine resources for the benefit, education, and enjoyment of the
community and future generations. In 2006 a plants survey was done. In 2007 an archeological
report was completed. Also in 2007 the organization received its charitable nonprofit tax exempt
certification. For the past four years Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea has hosted the annual Hana Limu or
Seaweed Festival that they created as part of their promotion for a deeper understanding and
appreciation of our native limu, the seaweed. The Limu Festival provides and shares knowledge
and awareness of the importance of limu as a food source from the ocean which is an ono,
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nutritious part of the traditional Hana diet, and for limu's integral part of managing, rather
maintaining and sustaining our ocean ecological systems' strength and health in making sure our
ocean resources remain for future generations. Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea has been working
diligently for the past years to consummate an important component of the official partnership
and relationship with the County of Maui by executing a grant of lease of County real property
that is before you today in this agenda item. In closing, I recommend the resources that have
been made available such as Mr. Scott Crawford of Na Mamo 0 Mu'olea and also Mr. Gary
Murai to my left from the Corporation Counsel who worked on the details of this lease and who
also attended the Grants Review Commission meeting regarding this lease. Thank you, Mr.
Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. I'd also like to introduce Jan Shishido who is the
Deputy Director of Housing and Human Concerns. Can you please give us any comments or
remarks or opening statements.
MS. SHISHIDO: Good afternoon, Chair Guzman. Good afternoon, Council members. On behalf of the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns in regards to this particular lease, it was an honor
to be sitting in the GRC meeting that Corporation Counsel, Deputy Corporation Counsel Murai
was there, and witnessed the testimonies of the secretary and most of the board. And we also
support this lease agreement.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. I'd also like to introduce Gary Murai, Deputy Corporation Counsel.
Do you have any comments or opening statements?
MR. MURAI: Thank you, Mr. Chair. No, I don't really have anything further to add; however, I'd be
glad to answer whatever questions the Members may have.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you very much. I'm going to go ahead and open up the floor.
Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. You know first of all, I'm very familiar with
this area as you well know, Mr. Medeiros, and we've had opportunities to go down there and
spend many days in enjoyment. And I've seen what these, this group has done, and I can attest
that this group has been great stewards not only of the land but of all the cultural sensitive areas
that are, you know, encompassed in this area. So for me there's not a lot of questions, you know,
it's more like I'll wait for your recommendation, Mr. Chair. I see no reason why not doing. This
is one of those that I can concur and support wholeheartedly. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Yes, Councilmember Baisa.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair. Just a few, very basic questions. We
are trying to consummate a lease with a nonprofit. How is this board, how is this nonprofit
sustained? Where does it get its income from?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Is Mr. Crawford available or Mr. Eharis? You can also, you can just go ahead and
stand here at the podium as well, just as the, as we're discussing the resolution or I mean the
agreement.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Crawford. I think you heard the question.
MR. CRAWFORD: Yeah. So as I mentioned in my testimony, we have received some funds from the
Office of Economic Development that are very project specific. We are an all-volunteer board,
we don't have any staff, so we basically sustain ourselves just through the commitment of the
community members who are involved and the, you know, the feeling that they have of the
importance of this area. And then for the projects that we undertake we, you know, we provide
volunteer labor, but we seek, have sought support from the County for materials and supplies and
things like that. We also have applied for a few grants from other sources as well. And then the
Limu Festival that we will be hosting the fifth annual festival this November, we have a silent
auction that's part of that as a fundraiser, so we generate some funds that way that we apply part
of that towards our scholarship fund and then part of that just towards just some of the expenses
that we have, things like making sure we have liability insurance, things like that. But our goal
through the, we've made a commitment from the very early stages that we wanted to really
minimize the amount of funds that we, we're required, that we didn't want to go after big grants
and try to make a, you know, try to make a bunch of projects that really took a lot of money. And
so we've really been able to do a great deal of, you know, activity and get a lot of work done
with pretty minimal funds, you know, relatively speaking.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Please understand that we have no financial
information before us, so we don't have an audit or we don't have any kind of balance sheet so
we don't know about the organization itself. And I'm just trying to be sure that we're
contracting or leasing, you know, with an organization that has all the requirements that a
nonprofit has to have and it's filing its 990s and, you know, doing its diligence, because we have
to make sure that that's in place. You know we've been burned enough times, and I've been here
long enough now that, you know, I ask these kind of questions. But we have nothing other than
the Grants Review approval in our binder to look at.
MR. CRAWFORD: Some financial information on the organization was submitted as part of our
application. I understand that you don't have the full application before you, but that was
provided to the Grants Review Committee. And I can ensure you that in terms of those, all of
those filings with, in terms of keeping our good standing with the State, our filings with the IRS
tax status, all of that is current and has been current for all of our years since we were founded.
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COLTNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. Just checking to be sure.
MR. CRAWFORD: Yep.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Ms. Shishido, do you happen to have that information available? The
financial data?
MS. SHISHIDO: According to their application, this was in November of 2012 of last year, and they
had, at that time they had a total of 17.713 in income, including 4.780 in individual contributions
from community members, and $4.321 in earned income, sales of t-shirts, auctions, et cetera.
The organization managed a $5,000 grant from the Office of Economic Development, and this
was in Fiscal Year '08. And is currently implementing a 10.000 OED grant for, was at that time
Fiscal Year '11. Prior to its formation as a nonprofit, the committee managed two grants from
the County of Maui with other organizations serving as fiscal agents. And there was a 16,000
grant through Tr-Isle and a 15,000 grant through Hana Retreat DBA Ala Kukui. In addition,
community members have hundreds of hours of in kind support for various activities.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Is there any.. .did you want any more information on that, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. I just wanted to be sure it had been submitted, that it was available,
and that it met their requirements for a grant or a lease, because that's really important.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's our responsibility. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Maybe we can ask the Department, did the organization meet all the requirements
in terms of the financial verifications?
MS. SHISHIDO: Yes.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. Anything else from our Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You can...I can wait -CHAIR GUZMAN: Oh, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --for Mr. Carroll -CHAIR GUZMAN: Mr. Carroll -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --. . (inaudible). . .
CHAIR GUZMAN: --yes, that's your district.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --district representative.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I'm really happy and thank you so much for hearing this
today. Just a few small things I'd like to mention. We actually started working on this in 2002,
that long ago. And the County, when I was on the Council it was only me and Riki Hokama left
at that time. We okayed the purchasing of that on September 3, 2004. After that, the Council
was concerned about the organization and the community taking care, and me and Charmaine
volunteered to meet regularly with the people of the area, the Linds and others to form the
interim board. We met until it was me and her determined that hey, the community really had a
handle on what they were doing. After that, they've continually taken care of the place. I'm
very, very proud of our community. They've gone the extra mile in their own time and resources
and money and everything else. They have more than lived up to the promises made at that time
when we purchased the property. When I came on this Council the last time, I was working with
Scott and others over there on this lease, and right now publically I want to say thank you so
much for being so patient. This lease got lost, this lease got delayed, and they never complained,
they worked through it. And I would also like to thank our Mayor, Mr. Arakawa and the
Managing Director, Keith Regan for working steadily with us to make sure that we got to this
point here today. I thank you all fellow Council members for considering this. Since Mr.
Medeiros felt the need to reminisce, I will also say that in the late '50s, early '60s me and Mrs.
Park and Andrew Park, we used to walk down from the road to go ... (inaudible)... all night over
there and come back in the morning. And we had to do that because the ranch wouldn't allow
the key to drive down, and sometimes the good ole days weren't all that good. Now that the
community is taking care, I'm very happy to say that they are aware of what we need and are
very aware of the concerns that all of the community has. And I couldn't be happier that this
lease is going out, and I know that they will continue to take care of this place in a best manner.
Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Any further questions? Yeah, Ms. Cochran.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. And, yeah, I'm in complete support
of this, and I know that they've done wonderful work. They're just a great, you know, role
model and example for others, and hope to carry on, you know, what you folks do in the Lipoa
Point area of Honolua, too, and learn from what you folks have done. But I'm looking, Chair,
this is kind of for you though, looking at the correspondence dated August 30 th with your three
questions, and I'm trying to find the responses if, are they in here?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, thank you for bringing that up. And I did not receive a response for those
questions. And I waited for a couple months and I decided that just to go ahead and I put it on
the agenda, and maybe we can get those questions answered at this time. I do have some other
technical questions to ask at a later time during this session that need to be -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, that was my first...
CHAIR GUZMAN: --answered. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And my other is for Ms. Shishido in regards to the
GRC coming up with a $50 figure and how that was derived at for the lease. I guess $50 per
year is what GRC had agreed upon? Or whoever. Thank you.
MR. MURAI: Ms. Cochran -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
MR. MURAL --I think I can answer that. I was there at the meeting, and there wasn't any, as I recall, I
think the Commission just, someone had suggested $50. There wasn't much discussion and it
was approved.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. I just ask and, Chair, real.. .that I see other leases that
we've signed for a dollar, $10. You know I mean $50 is not a whole ton of money but I mean
I've just seen a whole lot less is all, and so I was just curious how this figure was derived at. But
I think Ms. Shishido had her hand up, Chair -CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --if she has comments.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Ms. Shishido, did you have any comments in response -MS. SHISHIDO: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --to Ms. Cochran's...
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MS. SHISHIDO: And thank you for that question and comment, and thank you, Mr. Murai. As I recall,
yes, in the past a dollar lease has been always the given for a lease from the County. In this
particular case, the GRC Committee went through some quite lengthy dialogue in regards to, you
know, why is it a dollar, and as the conversation went on, it was, I guess it was agreed upon that
if we were to increase the lease rent for a year, for the year, it would just give the organizations a
little more responsibility in lieu of whatever. You know it's been where...so the GRC is the one
who came up with the $50 a year lease.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. A follow-up, Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Oh, yes. Go ahead -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Ms. Shishido, you said $50 to give like more or I guess, what,
ownership or feel like more of a stakeholder in it, but I, it's like a lot of acreage and as
Mr. Crawford mentioned their volunteer based. You know Ms. Baisa had a, not concern but
wanted to know how do they, you know, get funding to keep their organization going and
supported. So I know nonprofits and it's not easy, so for me that $50 strikes kind of a chord when
I see others that we sign off on a dollar. And I know this entity is, you know, not struggling. I
mean I think when there's a will there's a way, especially for something as, you know, culturally
significant and just, you know, just overall just, you know, special in a wonderful area that things
will come together and it will be supported. So that's why, that was just my line of questioning.
I've never seen, you know, again, 50 is not much but I've seen a whole lot less, and I would like
to perhaps extend the whole lot less to this entity 'cause I know it's not easy. So that was just my
line of questioning for that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know just go, just so that my colleague and others would be
satisfied. Mr. Crawford, is the $50 a problem a year?
MR. CRAWFORD: Fifty dollars is not a problem, although if it was $1 we'd have 49 more dollars to
put towards the actual conservation on the site so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Obviously, obviously, but I just wanted to hear it from you if it
was a challenge, you know, in that respect. Because I can tell you the day of the dollar leases is
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coming to an end in the near future, and it's going to come to an end. And so long as I'm on this
Council, we're going to look at every one that comes up because after a while it's not feasible,
and there are many, many reasons for that. Many years ago our forefathers thought a dollar was
just a nice way of getting things going, but things have changed tremendously you know. So
and, you know, you guys in the Hana, I know what the gas prices ...(inaudible)... you know.
That's one fill-up a week, if lucky, maybe every other day or something like that. So I just
wanted to know what your take on that was, you know, and I appreciate that.
MR. CRAWFORD: As an organization we don't have any objection to the $50 fee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. I'm sorry, did you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, Council Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just...thank you. Just wanted to add to the discussion. I was a
beneficiary at MEO of that dollar for many years, but that has changed, and in recent years
we've been doing these leases at $100 and some of them more. So I think the dollar day is gone.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Mr. Crawford, I have a question. I notice that you are getting some
grant funds from the Office of Economic Development. I believe 5,000, is that right? Or five to
ten thousand, is that correct?
MR. CRAWFORD: Yeah.
CHAIR GUZMAN: So do you anticipate having to come back to the Council at some point and asking
for more funding, or do you have a plan, a financial plan that will allow the existing grant monies
that you continuously get on a regular basis to sustain the organization throughout the 50 years?
MR. CRAWFORD: The, our basic budget.. .we haven't even received the OED grants every year, but
that somewhere in the five to fifteen thousand dollar range, it has been sufficient to support all
our activities. And we don't anticipate our budget exceeding that. We are looking towards other
sources as well so we're not just completely dependent on the County as the source of grants, but
we do feel like the, you know, all the time and the energy that we're putting into it is actually
saving the County a significant amount of funds from what it would take for the County to
manage this on its own. So it's reasonable for us to, you know, to ask for a small amount to help
cover our expenses and our materials and things like that. So we don't anticipate needing any
more in the future than the, than that general level that we've asked for, but we would like to be
able to continue to apply through OED for those small grants on a yearly basis.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Mr. White, do you have any follow-up questions?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No questions. This is one of those items that I fully support, because
we have a community group stepping up to the plate and taking care of areas that are special to
us and the County. I'm familiar with what Sol and his group has done on Lanai and Wayde Lee
and Mac Poepoe on Molokai at Mo s omomi. And it's just, it's great to see these community
groups stepping up to provide preservation efforts at very low cost, and I couldn't agree with him
more, we've got 60-something acres of County land and if we had our employees going out there
to maintain it in a safe and, you know, safe and enjoyable way, we'd be paying a whole lot more.
So I just want to take my hat off to them and thank Mr. Carroll for bringing this forward.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. I have a question to Mr. Murai. I have sent... as
Councilmember Cochran had mentioned, I had sent a correspondence dated August 30, 2013,
and I had about three questions there that I did not receive an answer to or correspondence back
from the Administration. And I believe everyone has a copy on the Committee. If you could try
to, either try to attempt to answer those on the floor now or you can submit it in writing and I
will defer this item until the next meeting that I have. But I still need to have those questions
answered just to clarify some of the questions that I have in my mind.
MR. MURAI: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Chair, I apologize, today's the first time I've seen this letter,
but I will follow up. And I'm sorry, I apologize, I'm not able to answer these questions today.
I've only become involved in this matter in this year in 2013, so I don't have the institutional
memory that goes back to 2003. I think, I can answer a little bit your last question about the
informal agreement, but I think you've already heard from several witnesses testifying to that
and they have superior knowledge than I do. All I'm aware is what I've heard of at the Grants
Review Commission meeting which is, and I think there's a consensus that Na Mamo has been
doing a good job of stewarding this property even without the formal lease agreement. And as I
understand, you know, one of the hindrances in them being able to do more was the lack of the
lease. So, Mr. Chair, I will do my best to follow up and obtain the answers for you. I apologize,
I' m not able to give you more information today though.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. And, Members, the reason why I'm following this line of questioning is that
back in 2004 it's my understanding that the County received a grant of about 2 million from the
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, NOAA, for the acquisition of the property.
So it allowed the County I guess to purchase the property, but within that NOAA grant there
were certain conditions and terms that we as a County needed to comply with. And according to
Paragraph 5 of the programmatic special award conditions of the NOAA grant.. .and it's attached
here in your binders as Resolution 04-134. And it quotes, if the NOAA determines that the
project or property is no longer used for its original purpose, the County must reimburse the
NOAA for the Federal funds received for the project. So my question is, is are we still in
compliance with those terms? And does this lease agreement that we have before us, is it
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consistent with the original purpose of the NOAA Federal grant conditions?
And that's part of
111
my question that I had sent in my correspondence dated August 30 . I think those technical
issues need to be resolved before I feel comfortable enough to have my Members vote on it,
because it's very important that we make sure that we are in compliance as well as making sure
that our existing lease agreement with the potential organization follows through with any
compliance requirements that we have as a County. So if we could.. .1 mean that's the, you
know, that and one more technical aspect that's also written in my letter. I think if those two
items could be answered I believe that we would be ready to vote on this, and I could put this on
the next agenda. And I'm happy that we received all of the testimony so that we have all of that
work behind us. And so if we can just work on the technical portion of it I think we'd be ready
and ready to go. If that's okay with the Members, at this time I would...
MR. CRAWFORD: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes?
MR. CRAWFORD: Would I be able to make a comment on that particular point?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Just very limited though.
MR. CRAWFORD: Yeah. Just as the original agreement, I don't have the language in front of me, but
part of the conditions of the purchase from NOAA of the funds being applied was also to engage
a local community organization for the management of the property. So it's actually to be in
compliance with the funds and those conditions this lease actually has to be executed. So -CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, yes.
MR. CRAWFORD: --there's been a lack of compliance up to this point because there wasn't a lease.
So I just want to...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes, yes. And I would like to know what the additional terms are, and making sure
that we aren't in violation or in noncompliance. Because if we are and it isn't consistent with
what we have placed in the lease agreement that we are about to execute, I want to make sure
that those conditions are consistent. And so we, you know, if we're in violation then we're going
to have to pay $2 million back to the Federal government which I don't want to have to do. And
so it's just a precaution, if you could allow a little bit of -MR. CRAWFORD: No, I understand.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --. . .(inaudible). . . due diligence on our part.
MR. CRAWFORD: I'm not contradicting you at all.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah.
MR. CRAWFORD: I'm just pointing -CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah.
MR. CRAWFORD: --out that that was also one of the conditions.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah, and I do realize that you had been waiting for quite some time to have this on
the agenda so I wanted to put it forth on the agenda, have the testimonies placed forward, and
just have just the two technical aspects answered. And at that point we can make a decision to
either pass it or not pass it.
MR. CRAWFORD: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.
MR. CRAWFORD: I'd also just real quick like to say thank to mister, Councilmember Carroll for being
an advocate through this process and really working with us to get, to keep this moving, and just
really appreciate his support as well. I wanted to just put that on the record as well.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah. And thank you so much. And we might need to call you the next time we
have this on the agenda.
MR. CRAWFORD: Okay.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. At this time, Members, without any objection, I'd like to defer
this matter.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DG, RC, GB, EC, MW, MV)
ACTION: DEFER.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.

EAR-17 TREE PROTECTION

CHAIR GUZMAN: Going on to the next item on the agenda is EAR-17, Tree Protection. The
Committee is in receipt of the following: County Communication 13-220, from County... from
the Council Vice-Chair Robert Carroll, transmitting a proposed bill to establish standards and
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procedures to minimize the removal and loss of trees within the County; correspondence dated
October 3, 2013, from the Department of Corporation Counsel, transmitting a revised proposed
bill entitled A Bill for an Ordinance Amending Chapter 12.24A, Maui County Code, Relating to
Landscape Planning and Beautification. The revised proposed bill incorporates revisions to: No.
1 clarify that the requirements of a permit to remove and relocate trees does not apply to trees
that are included in a landscaping plan approved by the Department of Planning in existence
prior to the effective date of the ordinance; No. 2 require notification to the County Arborist
within 30 days of the removal of any tree that was removed without the requirement of a permit;
and No. 3 clarify the procedures for the tree replacement. The Committee may consider whether
to recommend passage of the revised proposed bill on first reading, with or without further
revisions. The Committee may also consider the filing of County Communications 13-220 and
other related actions. Members, today we have before us for the Administration side we have
Michele McLean, Deputy Director of Planning. We also have Rowena Dagdag-Andaya, Deputy
Director of Public Works. We have also Jeffery Ueoka, Deputy Corporation Counsel. And a
special appearance from our Director of Parks and Recreation Glenn Correa, and also we have
our County Arborist...is he also on the...David Sakoda. Sorry. And so at this time I'm going to
refer everybody to EAR-17. And we have submitted before you an amended version of the bill
that we worked on last time. So this is the amended version of it, and so I'm not sure if the
Members had an opportunity to read through it at this time. But I'm going to go ahead and ask
our Deputy Director of Planning Michele McLean to go ahead and submit her comments. Oh,
she has submitted comments in terms of a transmission, transmittal letter, and I'm not sure if
everyone has that in the binder. It's dated October 11, 2013. And so, Ms. McLean, can you go
ahead and proceed in terms of your comments?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair, before she proceeds if, could I just clarify that we're working off
of the draft dated or transmitted October 2nd?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, is that the one we're working off, Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. McLEAN: October 3'd
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Third, right?
CHAIR GUZMAN: October 3 rd , sorry. Transmitted October 3 rd , yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: There's two, Mr. Chair, so which one do you want us to work off
of?
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Two.. .there should be only.. .wait. There's an October 2" -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --and then there's an October 3 rd , so we're working off of the October 3rd
communication, that draft that's attached, the October 3 rd cover letter to myself from Jeffrey
Ueoka, Deputy Corporation Counsel. Okay, go ahead, Ms. McLean.
MS. McLEAN: Thank you, Chair. Good afternoon, Chair and Committee members. The Planning
Director's letter dated October I 1 t11 outlines three broad reasons why the Planning Department is
in strong opposition to the bill. I think the first we'd like to frame it in a question which is what
is the problem that we are trying to solve? It's not clear to us what problem we're trying to
solve. As we describe in our letter, our understanding is the trees that the Planning Department
would be responsible for permitting under this bill are already required by some other statutory
mechanism, and therefore we are able to enforce those requirements. In the last Committee
meeting it was noted that well, enforcement hasn't worked. But we had our staff research the
complaints that we've received, and in nearly four years we've received three complaints relating
to trees and those dealt with over-pruning. We've never had a complaint about the removal of
trees. If we were to receive a complaint about a tree being removed, we would check and see
well was that tree required under, for example, the Parking Ordinance or a landscaping plan.
And if that tree was required then we would contact the property owner and say you removed a
tree that was required so you need to replace that tree, and that's how it would be handled. If
they did not comply with that then we could enforce as a zoning violation or an SMA violation.
So we're not, we don't believe that creating this permit process would result in trees not being
removed. We think that existing enforcement mechanisms exist to allow trees that are required
to remain there or be replaced if they need to be. The second reason is that the Administration
and the Council together have worked to streamline and simplify County permit processes. We
feel that creating a new permit which is what this bill would do would be burdensome on the
public and on County personnel. It would add another layer of complexity and cost to a
responsibility that already exists. And lastly, as we've said before in discussions of other items,
there are opportunities and mechanisms to further protect special trees, that's through the
Arborist Committee. The Council can designate special trees by ordinance, and those are given
special protections including tax benefits and other things. So working with the Arborist
Committee and with the proposed revised Maui County Planting Plan that will be coming to the
Council this year, there are other ways to address trees that the Council wants to be proactive in
protecting. So that's just a general overview of our, from a policy perspective of our opposition
to the bill. If the Committee starts getting into details, we have a number of questions about the
construction of the bill, things that we find lacking in it if the Committee does go forward with
that level of discussion. There are a number of particulars that we would want to be resolved
before something gets passed. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Any further comments from the, questions from the Members? Okay.
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Do we...I think at this time we were working on the Exception portion at 12.24A.130. And I'm
going to go ahead and submit out an amended draft to that section. That's on Page 3. And as
we're going to hand that out, I would like to ask some questions in regards to the Planning
Department. I understand where you're coming from, Ms. McLean. On the, if we're looking on
Page 2 of the bill, Section 12.24A.110, the tree removal and relocation, so this bill only applies
to street trees, park trees, parking lot trees, or trees included in a landscaping plan approved by
the Department of Planning after the effective date of this ordinance. So I'm gathered that your
opposition is in reference to No. 4 which would be trees included in a landscaping plan approved
by the Department of Planning. Is that correct?
MS. McLEAN: Actually we would be affected by numbers one, three, and four. Street trees are
required through Chapter 12.24A of the Maui County Code through a Landscape Planting
Approval Subdivision Plan that we approve. Parking lot trees are required by Chapter 19.36A of
the Maui County Code through a Landscape Planting Approval Parking Plan which we approve.
And then a landscaping plan, just a generic landscaping plan as listed in No. 4, that might come
through an SMA Permit or some other type of entitlement where we would have approved a
landscaping plan. So all three of those are required by some statutory or permitting mechanism
and are presently enforceable. So if a tree required by any of those three things is removed, we
can approach the property owner and say that tree was required to be there and you need to
replace it. Or if you want to put in a different tree, amend your plan.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. McLEAN: And one of the construction questions I have is that if you grant a permit allowing for
its removal then that permit conflicts with the statutory requirement that put it there in the first
place. So we don't know which one would override. The bill would have to clarify that this new
permit is above Title 19, this Chapter 12 permit is above a Title 19 requirement, and I don't know
if Chapter 12 can override an SMA requirement which is a State law. So we do that there
are.. .that existing enforcement can require trees to be replaced if they are removed.
CHAIR GUZMAN: So you're saying that this bill, this proposed bill is in direct conflict with Title 19?
MS. McLEAN: It would have.. .we believe that the bill would have to clarify that if a permit is granted
under this bill's provision that that permit addresses a requirement that is imposed in some other
way. But my question is, if we approve a landscaping plan under an SMA Permit, the SMA is
promulgated through Chapter 205A, Hawaii Revised Statutes, that's State law, the authority is
delegated to the local planning commissions. So if the Planning Commission says we want those
five trees to be there as part of your SMA Permit, under our authority under State law I don't
know if a permit issued under Maui County Code Chapter 12.24A can alleviate that State
requirement. Yeah, I think that it can be reconciled within the County Code, I think those can be
reconciled and we'd like for language to be added to do that, but in terms of how it might be
reconciled with State law, we have a question about that.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Any questions from the Committee members? Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I'm going to start off by not directly answering the
question right there immediately. The reason that we have this over here and the reason it's
come before this Committee and this Committee members is that what we have now is not
working. What we have now is the intent is there but the enforcement and the ability to do it is
not. If anybody would just go across from the harbor and look at the shopping center over there
you'll see all the trees in the front missing. Nobody ever did anything to call them on it. There
are other, two other ordinances we have that are going through the Planning Commission after, to
be referred that addressed to a lot of other concerns that the community had. But over here,
Section A which... your concern is only to Section A? Do I hear that right? That part in Section
A?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Ms. McLean.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Excuse me. If the Administration.
CHAIR GUZMAN: The Chair asked a question about 12.24A.110, and that was the question that I
answered.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Okay.
CHAIR GUZMAN: That would be...Mr. Carroll, on Page 2 at the top of the page there, 12.24A.110,
these are the trees and it's listing one through four that would be applicable to this bill. So I
asked the Department whether they had issues in terms of No. 4 which is the trees including,
included in a landscape plan approved by the Department of Planning after the effective date of
this ordinance. And the reason why I asked that, I singled out No. 4 was because I believe that
one, two, and three, street trees, park trees, and parking lot trees are already within the
jurisdiction of the County. And so to add in No. 4 as in my, Councilmember Victorino pointed
out at the last meeting, he was concerned about that affecting private subdivisions and so and so
forth, the private element or component of this bill. This, people having to go through an
additional third layer to have to get a permit in order to cut down...I mean, excuse me, remove a
certain tree. And so I believed that No. 4 would be the most difficult portion of this bill to pass
forward or to at least address. That's why I singled out No. 4.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. No. 4 actually refers to what's happened, what happens
in one, two, and three, so you could consider it redundant.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: That that was the intent when we drew this up and working with Arborist
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Committee and what that they wanted to be clear that those street trees or in the parks or
anything else or especially in the parking lots that it was clear that those when they went through
the Planning Commission should have been approved by Department of Planning, you know, as
to what went inside. But I have no objection to taking that out. I don't think that will weaken or
any way affect the ordinance. That that was the intent but we can do without it.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Well it sounds as though that the Department, the Planning Department has via
their October 11 ' I' letter has stated that there are other provisions that are being enforced or I
guess applied in terms of landscaping plans that are approved by the Department. So I believe it,
No. 4 is somewhat redundant, and it would definitely solve a lot of issues when we're talking
about what is within the jurisdiction of the County, because I can clearly see in the bill that's...
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Yeah, were drawing this up, like I said, it was just the intent that we wanted
to show that, you know, that those plans should be followed. But that No. 4 could be removed, I
have no problem with that.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. So do we have a...
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Especially if it makes it clearer. Anything that makes it clearer is, that's
what we're here for.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. So I'd like to entertain a motion to amend Section 12.24A.110 of the
amended version of this bill to delete No. 4, Paragraph 4, trees included in a landscape plan
approved by the Department of Planning after the effective date of this ordinance.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Is there a second.. .moved by Councilmember Carroll and seconded by
Councilmember Victorino. All in favor, say "aye". I mean sorry, any discussion? No, seeing no
further discussion, all in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Motion carried. So the amendment is passed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You didn't ask if anybody opposes it.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Anybody oppose the amendment? Seeing none, okay, we'll go ahead and make
that amendment.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Guzman, Vice-Chair Carroll, Councilmembers
Balsa, Cochran, Victorino and White.

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.:

Councilmember Crivello.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: AMEND.
CHAIR GUZMAN: So that section will be deleted. And I believe that in addressing the Planning
Department's concerns, now we're only left with the street trees, park trees, and parking lot trees
which basically now we're looking at Section 12.24A.120, the application for a permit. So in
order to remove these type of trees the.. .I'm reading in the bill that depending on the category of
the tree, the final decision once an application is put forth, the final decision is by the department
head. So if it's a tree street [sic] the Department of Parks and Recreation, the Department head
then makes that final decision. And if it's a park tree then the Department of Parks and
Recreation, it makes that final determination whether that application or the permit is granted.
And so we don't have number four since that has been deleted, so the landscaping plan approved
by department does not apply anymore. So the only thing that we have available for the
Department of Planning to do is basically.. .1 don't see it here, I don't see any duties left for you
guys to do, because it looks as though when a person wants to remove a tree, they have to go
through a permit process, application process. And then it gets reviewed by the Arborist
Committee, and the Arborist Committee then makes a recommendation to the specific
department and that department approves or denies the permit. And so in this bill I don't see the
Planning Department being, you know, charged to do anything different than they're, that they're
doing already. And so then we go to the exceptions, and exceptions, 12.24A.130, exceptions.
Now you don't have to get a permit if you are within one of these exceptions, and I believe that
we had an amendment to this proposed last time.
MS. HAMMAN: Right, Mr. Chair, if I could just clarify. There was an amendment that was proposed
and was handed out, and I believe the Members should have it in their binders. There was a
motion ,. however, the motion was later withdrawn. So the revised proposed bill that's stated by
- 33 -

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, ENERGY, AGRICULTURE,
AND RECREATION COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
October 15, 2013

correspondence October 3 rd does not include the revision that was discussed at the last
Committee meeting. But the Committee is free to consider that as an option at this point.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Do we have that proposed amendment in writing that we can hand out?
MS. HAMMAN: It was handed out. It should be in the binders.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Can you refer the Committee members to where it can be in the binder?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Who went propose the amendment?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Why don't we take a brief recess.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I think a good idea. Maybe a five-minute recess.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. . .
RECESS:

.(gavel). .

3:17 p.m.

RECONVENE: 3:35 p.m.

CHAIR GUZMAN: . . (gavel). . . Okay, the EAR Committee is now reconvened. I'm going to go
ahead and refer our Committee members to the, what has been handed out or what's been in
your, what's in your binder in regards to the exceptions, the proposed amendments for
exceptions. That section is 12.24A.130 on Page 3. And I'm going to read my proposed
amendments to that section. And that would be starting with: A. No permit is required for
removal of a tree or trees that are: No. 1, diseased or injured to the extent that the tree or trees
will not recover to a satisfactory state as determined by the County Arborist--and I'm going to, if
you see in the draft I want to delete the remaining portion of that, for trees located on the
County property", that whole section right there should be deleted, so it ends at--County
Arborist; and then No. 2, a threat to public health, safety, and welfare; No. 3, posing an imminent
threat to existing buildings and causing damage to any roadway, sidewalk, shoulder, or utilities
within the County right-of-way; No. 4, physically interfering with utility services in a manner
that cannot be corrected by any means other than removal; or No. 5, designated as hazardous by
the County Arborist. The County Arborist shall provide the Committee with a list of hazardous
trees that have been removed, on an annual basis. And B, any tree or trees removed pursuant to
this section shall be replaced in accordance with the provisions of this chapter. And C. the
County Arborist shall be notified within 30 days of the removal of any tree pursuant to this
section. So do we have a...I'd like to entertain a...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: So moved by Councilmember Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Seconded by Council Chair Baisa. Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Council Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You have the arborist asking.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes. Mr. Sakoda.
MR. SAKODA: Okay. Based on these amendments, then the County Arborist would be the
determining person to make the decisions on diseased or injured dealing with street trees, park
trees, and parking lot trees. And they may not be County property, so we have situations that are,
we have street trees that are on roads that have not been turned over to the County, we have
parking lots that are on private property, and we have some parks that, well most of the parks are
County but some them are on private property but leased to the County. But I don't feel
comfortable in assessing private property.
CHAIR GUZMAN: I don't think that's what we're talking about. I think under the definitions of the
street trees, the park trees, and parking lot trees that fall under the jurisdiction of the County.
MR. SAKODA: No.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Under. . (inaudible). . .
MR. SAKODA: We have street trees that are not County, they're on roads that are private still, they
have not been turned over to the County. And we have parking lots that are private, so I would
be exposing myself to assessing trees on private property. And whenever I as a professional
walk on to private property then I'm exposing myself to any, what, reasonable person would
identify as a hazard, I am obligated to notify the private landowner of but I may be busy. I mean
that, I don't even know if I would be covered by the County.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Am I correct...and I thank you, Mr. Sakoda. And I see what
you're trying to say, but we removed that whole section for trees located on County property and
by certified arborist for trees located on private property. We've scratched that out.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, on No. 1. Have we not scratched that out so that private
trees, so just what you've said, sir, we've eliminated, we've scratched that out. So it ends not to
be recovered or not, will not recover to satisfactory state as determined by the County Arborist.
That's it. So we removed all of that other section. You understand what I'm saying, David?
MR. SAKODA: I think I do.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We've scratched that out, in other words, we've deleted it.
MR. SAKODA: We're still dealing with what was defined in 12.24A.110 and it's being applied here
which still covers what I just said.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, I have this section here 12.24A and the definition of a park tree means trees
in areas other than street right-of-ways which are owned, controlled, or regulated by the County
and used for public parks and recreational purposes. We have street trees means all trees planted
and growing within the right-of-way of all streets, avenues, roads, or highways under the
jurisdiction of the County. Now the definition that we have here in the exception as pointed out
by Mr. Victorino, we have deleted any type of private type language and only said that diseased
or injured in the extent that the tree or trees will not recover to the satisfactory state as
determined by the County Arborist. You do make that call on County-owned properties, right?
MR. SAKODA: So that's excluding park lots then? This would be...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Private parking lots.
MR. SAKODA: Oh, does it say that?
CHAIR GUZMAN: You know I'm going to request that you submit to me your comments, because
I've.. .this has been going on for quite some time and I would like to have all of your comments
from all the departments submitted to me just like Planning did. And so that way we don't end
up doing this on the floor. And so at this point I'm going to go ahead and finish the vote on the
amendment. If we have to change it later on we can go ahead and do that. But I want to let my
Members know I'm going to defer this, but I want to at least address this portion of the
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ordinance. So if we can continue with the, I believe that there's a main motion on the floor to
accept the amendment as presented. There has been a... yes, yes, Chairman Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Before we vote, I have a note on, in my
book from the last meeting we had, and it was on Item C. And it says the County Arborist shall
be notified within 30 days of the removal of any trees pursuant to this section, and for some
reason I've written in by who. I wonder if that was a question that we wanted to know who
would do that notification. I see Michele nodding her head. Did we want to insert something in
there?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah, I believe that it may have and I'm just speculating in terms of, 'cause I'm
not the introducer or the drafter of this bill, but the way I read it, it looks as though the person
that is going to utilize the exception or is going to remove the tree has to be, that same person is
going to contact the County Arborist. Is that correct, Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: Concerning the amendment? How it relates to that? The...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah, it's also part of the original bill where it says that any tree or trees removed
pursuant to this section shall be replaced in accordance with the provisions of this chapter. No,
no. I guess that might have been the, something that we had added in this amendment, and I
know that we were talking about this exception last time. I mean we're still in discussion, so in
terms of the No. C on the proposed amendment, you have the language the County Arborist shall
be notified within 30 days of the removal of any tree pursuant to this section. And the question
is who notifies the County Arborist?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: In the case of a new application, let's say for.. .I'm going to have to do this
separately, I think. For instance, a shopping center, it would have to be in their planting plan and
everything else that it would have to be in there that if a tree needed to be removed or was ill and
they wanted to remove it that they would have to notify the County Arborist.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah. I take it as whoever is the person or entity that is wanting to utilize the
exception and cutting or removing the tree, they're the ones that have to contact the County
Arborist. You know I'm going to turn to our Deputy Corporation Counsel and see what his
interpretation of the proposed amendment on C, the language there.
MR. UEOKA: I would assume it's the person who removes the tree, but I would say I see no harm in us
clarifying that we state the person or entity that removes the tree shall notify the County Arborist
within 30 days. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Would that be sufficient?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, that's very clear.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. So the language there would be amended to the... can you say that again,
Jeffery?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I don't think that needs to be amendment, I could see the -CHAIR GUZMAN: The person or entity -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --clarification.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --or entity -MR. UEOKA: Responsible for the removal of the tree.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --okay, responsible for the removal of the tree -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I think that...
CHAIR GUZMAN: --must, no, shall notify the County Arborist within 30 days of the removal of any
tree pursuant to this section.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Mr. Ueoka, is that a substantial change or is that more of a
substantive change? Just so do we have to amend the amendment or do we just, can we just
inclusive, make it.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Can we do a friendly amendment on that?
MR. UEOKA: That's the decision of this body, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, we'll just do a friendly amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just want to make sure it's okay, yeah.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Okay, so getting back to the motion on the floor, is there any further
discussion? Seeing none, all in favor...
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair? Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, Mr. White.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Oh, okay. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I wasn't here when the motion was made and I believe somebody else
wasn't either, so if you could...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, let me restate the motion. So there's an amended.. .there's a motion to
amend Section 12.24A.130, Exceptions. And before you in your binder you have the proposed
amendment for that section. And just as a clarification, for No. 1 of the proposed exceptions, it
says diseased or injured to the extent that the tree or trees will not recover to a satisfactory state
as determined by the County Arborist. And at that point, at the end of arborist, we're going to
delete the remaining language in that sentence. No. 2 is, has no changes to it. No. 3 has no
changes to it. No. 4, 5, B, and numbers.. .letter C we have changed that to the person or entity
responsible for the removal.. .oh, wait, the person or entity responsible...Kirstin, help me out
here.
MS. HAMMAN: I think it, the language would be the person or entity responsible for the removal of
tree or trees pursuant to this section shall notify the County Arborist within 30 days of the
removal of the tree or trees.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Correct. So that's what's on the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Okay, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: So after any further discussion, seeing none, all in favor, say -aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Opposed, say "no"? Motion carried.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Guzman, Vice-Chair Carroll, Councilmembers
Balsa, Cochran, Crivello, Victorino and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.

EXC.: None.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: AMEND.
CHAIR GUZMAN: So we're going to go ahead and amend that section, 12.24A.I30. At this time,
Members, I think we've gotten to the point where we're piecemealing this bill. It's a very
difficult bill because there has a lot of different issues to it. So at least we've got this far. We've
made other amendments at our last meeting, and so at this point I'm going to defer this bill so
that I can work with the other departments and their comments. And it sounds as though there
might be some conflicts with other sections of the, of our ordinances. So let me get that, those
comments received from the different departments and then we'll work on that. But at least this
far we've done quite a bit in terms of preparing this ordinance or this bill for passage or at least
presentation. So without any objections, I'm going to defer...Councilmember White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Just a comment. As you work through this with the departments I find
it compelling that there have been only three RFSs, and I can't remember what the, within what
period it...out of four years. So I hope that we will be taking a look at what's already in place
and what we can do to strengthen the enforcement of something that doesn't seem to be a
problem rather than creating a whole new permitting process. Yeah. If it's necessary I can
support it, but if we already have the pieces in place elsewhere, I would rather let everybody
know that we want to take care of business and enforce the existing laws rather than cutting
down a few more trees to save one tree every year and a third.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. Duly noted, and I will definitely make an effort with the Department and
Mr. Carroll in drafting or at least analyzing the issues a little bit better when we come back to
Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: The bill is well intentioned but it obviously has some consequences that
I don't think we've adequately measured just yet.
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MS. McLEAN: And if there are properties that Members are specifically concerned about, send me an
e-mail, submit an RFS and we will follow up on it promptly.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay. That being said, Members, I'm going to go ahead and defer this agenda
item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (DG, RC, GB, EC, Sc, MW, MV)
ACTION: DEFER.

CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.

EAR-19 PARK ASSESSMENT AGREEMENT FOR THE KE ALII KAI II SUBDIVISION
(KAMAOLE)
CHAIR GUZMAN: Next on our agenda is EAR-19, and this is the.. .Park--thank you so much,
Department--the EAR-19, Park Assessment Agreement for the Ke Alii Kai II Subdivision
(Kamaole). The Committee is in receipt of the County Communication 13-278, from the
Director of Parks and Recreation, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Approving and
Authorizing the Execution of a Park Assessment Agreement for the Kai Alii...no wait, Ke Alii
Kai II Subdivision, Kamaole, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii, Pursuant to Section 18.16.320, Maui County
Code. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to authorize the execution of the park
assessment agreement, pursuant to Section 18.16.320. Maui County Code, between the County
of Maui, the Department of Parks and Recreation, and the developers of the Moana Estates
Subdivision and the Ke Alii Ocean Villas Condominium for the dedication of approximately
3.727 acres (TMK: 2-3-9-060:093), Kamaole, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii, for park and playground
purposes. The Committee may consider whether to recommend adoption of the proposed
resolution with or without revisions. The Committee may also consider the filing of County
Communication 13-278 and other related actions. Today we have before you from the
Administration Rowena Dagdag-Andaya, Deputy Director of Public Works, as well as our
Director Glenn Correa from the Parks and Recreation, and I believe in the gallery we have
Christopher Lau who is the vice president of Towne Development of Hawaii. And so I'm going
to go ahead and open up the opening statement with I believe the Administration, which one of
you would be presenting with the agreement? And please identify yourself
MR. HALVORSON: My name is Robert Halvorson, I'm the Chief of Planning and Development in the
Parks Department. In the early 2000s the developer and the Parks were in discussions about how
they're going to meet their park assessment requirements for this development, for Ke Alii Kai
and Ke Alii Villas. There was 90 units in Ke Alii Kai, that's now called Moana Estates and 144
residential condominium units in Ke Alii Villas. This, the system for meeting the park
assessment requirements was before the ordinance was changed to the, where an agreement was
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brought before Council before the developer built the park. Back when this was initiated, the
developer entered into a unilateral agreement with the Parks Department, and then after it was
completed, it was brought before Council for acceptance. And there was some issues with that
protocol so the ordinance was changed, and now the.. .let me back up a little. When the
development was completed and the park was completed, it was brought before Council to be
accepted and there were some issues so it wasn't accepted. There were some revisions that
needed to be made. And the developer is intending to make those revisions. He's bringing this
agreement to Council or to Committee to get that approval before he makes the improvements.
So we're here at that point. Thank you.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yeah, thank you. We have any comments from the Department of Public Works?
MS. DAGDAG-ANDAYA: Thank you, Chair. Rowena Dagdag from the Department of Public Works,
where I'm the Deputy Director. The retention basin or this subject area also serves as for
drainage purposes for storm water drainage. It serves as a flood control retention basin, and
during the Environmental Assessment and I believe during the SMA, the Department did review
the proposed plans for the improvements. And subsequent to all of the approvals that were
granted, the Department still kept in close communication with the developer as well as the
developer's engineer, civil engineer regarding any improvements made. So while the
Department of Public Works or Parks was in discussion with the developer regarding the park
assessment, the Department of Public Works also was in discussion with the developer. So if
you have any questions I'm here for, I'm here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you want to let Mr. Correa something first and then...
CHAIR GUZMAN: Mr. Correa, do you want to make an opening remarks?
MR. CORREA: Yeah, Mr. Chair. Recommendation of adoption.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well that was clear. Thank you. That was very clear.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And if I may serve my memory right, when this came
before us three years ago, two-three years ago --
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Two thousand nine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --something like that, 2009? Yeah, so three years ago, four years
ago. Time flies when you're having fun, yeah. And at that time... and I'm trying to jog my
memory so please help me. What was the reasons? And I don't think the drainage was the
reason. Was it the.. .I'm trying to remember what specifically the challenge was. So can
somebody answer that question?
MR. UEOKA: There were some issues from the community association regarding drainage in the park
itself.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh was drainage.
MR. UEOKA: Ponding.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It was drainage?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, ponding.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ponding, okay. And have we corrected that problem?
MR. UEOKA: According to the developer and their engineers, the problem has been corrected.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 'Cause nobody from the community association came to talk
today so.
MR. UEOKA: I believe Mr. de Crinis, the community association president is in the gallery.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Did he speak?
CHAIR GUZMAN: Yes -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That was so long ago maybe I forgot.
CHAIR GUZMAN: --Mr. de Crinis? Yeah, if you can come down and to the podium and serve as a
resource person.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: 'Cause I don't recall anybody coming to say yea or nay or they
thought it was okay or...well I want to hear that for the record.
MR. de CRINIS: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay, thank you. Can you please identify yourself for the record.

MR. de CRINIS: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. It's Curt de Crinis, I'm president of the HOA at, for
Moana Estates. And I believe we put a, sent a written letter to the Council kind of outlining what
our, you know, that we are in support of this. And you're correct, back four years ago there was
an issue of significant ponding and a problem of drainage there which was a big concern for the
association.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So if I may, Mr. Chair. So you're saying... and with this
letter here you're saying the community association is fine with the improvements that they've
made with the park?
MR. de CRINIS: Yes. I think the issues that were have been addressed with the agreements as they
currently are in terms of the drainage, the way the new drainage plan. We've had our own
engineers look at that and the drainage plan seems to work and address that issue. And I think
the maintenance agreement with Towne takes away other concerns that we had about the, you
know, how the park was going to be maintained for the next ten years. And so both those things,
there's been a lot of work has gone into this over the last four years and I think a lot of progress
was made. In addition to meeting with the Parks Department on a number of occasions with
regard to how they plan to use the park given the drainage, and I think in the letter that we
submitted, you know, we were requesting that the Committee consider, the Council consider
designating the park as a non-alcohol, non-smoking park. That was something that we wanted to
bring forward.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Would that be a separate action or can we do something
about it today, Mr. Chair? You know this non-alcoholic park.
CHAIR GUZMAN: I believe that it...go ahead, Deputy Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, and I just want to make sure that, you know, he said
something, I want to make sure the record reflects that.
MR. UEOKA: Mr. Chair, we did speak with the homeowners association prior and it's not typically in
the park assessment agreement or in the -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: --deed that you put an alcohol prohibition in. The Council has been putting alcohol
prohibitions directly into the Maui County Code under Title 13, Parks. So that would probably
be the more appropriate place to put it, and that would have to be a separate bill for an ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you. And we'll go your representative Mr. Couch on
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it right away. Thank you very much.
CHAIR GUZMAN: We'll do an amendment to Chapter 13. Okay, any further questions from the
Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I'm good now.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Seeing none -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Recommendation?
CHAIR GUZMAN: --I'm going to recommend Chair would like to entertain a motion to recommend
adoption of the proposed resolution entitled Approving and Authorizing the Execution of a Park
Assessment Agreement for the Ke Alii Kai II Subdivision, Kamaole, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii,
Pursuant to Section 18.16.320, Maui County Code; and including any nonsubstantive revisions
that may be needed; and filing of County communications.
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Moved by Councilmember Carroll, seconded by Councilmember Victorino for the
adoption. And any discussion?
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL: No discussion.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Seeing none, all in favor, say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
CHAIR GUZMAN: Opposed, say "no"? We have seven ayes and no noes. Motion carries.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Guzman, Vice-Chair Carroll, Councilmembers
Balsa, Cochran, Crivello, Victorino and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION AND FILING OF
COMMUNICATION.

CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you. Well, Members, it's been a long afternoon, and thank you for your
indulgence and your patience with the issues that were presented. I'd also like to thank the
Administration and the departments for attending and being forthright with their answers. At
this time, the EAR Committee of October 15 th is adjourned. Thank you. . . .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 4:05 p.m.
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